
ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH
MEMORANDUM

LICENSING CONSULTATION -INTERNAL MEMO

To:   Dennis Viechweg
 Business Support Officer
 Licensing Team

From: M.L Silva Rosa
 Enforcement Officer
 Nuisance Control Team

Cc: Babylon Palace Limited,
 Adam Shober
 adam.shober@yahoo.co.uk

Date: 25/07/2013
Premises: 89-91 Kenton Road, Harrow, HA3 0AN
Type of Application: Variation

I would like to confirm that I have considered the above proposal with regard to the prevention of
public nuisance. On behalf of the Nuisance Control Team I would like to make representations to the
Variation.on the following grounds

Currently the premises is licensed to remain open to the public until 2am.   The applicant had informed
me that the purpose of extending the hours to 4 am is for the occassional events during the year
including New Year celebration.  The applicant should be advised to apply for Temporary Events
Licence if this is the case.

If the application is for regular events, then the the proposed operating hours are inappropriate due to
the close proximity of residential dwellings.

The operating schedule does not address the prevention of public nuisance from:
 airborne entertainment noise and structure borne noise or vibrations from entertainment.
 noise generated by customers  in the semi-enclosed frontage of the premises used as shisha
bar.

I would recommend the following alterations/conditions to the operating schedule:

1,  The premises closes no later than 2am

2.  The applicant should provide evidence that the premises has been constructed to resist the
transmission of sound (both airborne and structure borne) to neighbouring residential premises.


